
MT AGUNG ACTIVITY REPORT

Date: 22-12-2017 09:00 WITA from Gaia-Oasis Tejakula.

There will only be a short activity update this morning as the situation is largely unchanged.

Although still at Level 4, Mt Agung appears to be in a quiescent phase, continuing to emit gusts
(‘hembusan’) without fresh magma.

The volcano continues to record seismic activity that indicates magma is still moving to the surface.

We will update you as soon as there are any significant developments.

Gaia-Oasis continues peaceful, with no trace of volcanic ash or smoke.

We say goodbye today to Giten Tonkov’s group of over 20 persons, who have stayed with Gaia over the
past 10 days.

We look forward to welcoming Krish and Amana’s group which starts on Boxing Day, and to sharing the
New Year with our guests.

Please accept our heartfelt thanks for your wonderful gift of faith and commitment, to Bali and to spirit.

The Gaia Foundation will take a break for a few days, as several of our Red Cross partners have gone
home to their families for Christmas.

We will continue with our routine activities of weekly food distribution and maintaining the drinking
water system for refugees in Tejakula.

May you have a wonderful Christmas Season; thank you once again for all your help and support;

Blessings & peace,

Yen and the Gaia Team


